

Ref.No. 175/2021 Friday 3<sup>nd</sup> September 2021

## Invitation to 'Meet the Teacher" Meeting

Dear Parents/Guardians,

We want to start by saying what a great start to the year it has been and how amazingly well the new staff have settled into school. We know that many of you have commented upon how professional and knowledgeable the new staff are.

We have set up meetings next week to "Meet the Teacher." We know that many of you have already signed up for this. There are two meetings, one on Monday and one on Tuesday. Both meetings will be the same, so you only need to attend one. Your child's Class Teacher or Form Tutor will inform you today what time they will be at. Across the school the times are either on Monday 6<sup>th</sup> September at 5 p.m. or 6 p.m. and on Tuesday 7<sup>th</sup> September at 3 p.m. or 4 p.m. We have different slots to ensure that each session can have a translator attending. We also have different slots so as you can meet more than one teacher.

The purpose of the meeting is for the teacher to explain what it is they expect from the students this year, what day to bring PE kit and that type thing. Also, they will lay out what will be happening through the year and what the curriculum will look like. This is also a chance for you to ask them questions if you are unsure about anything. But most importantly it is a chance to meet the person who will be so important this year in your child's life.

Please join one of the meetings next Monday or Tuesday. We want to make sure that we communicate with you as clearly as possible as when we work together, we can make your child's experience of school as positive as possible.

Yours sincerely,

Asst. Prof. Dr Kantarin Rugsakorn

Thai Director and School Manager

ที่ บร.(BISH)๑๗๐/๒๕๖๔



โรงเรียนนานาชาติบลูมส์เบอรี่ - หาดใหญ่
๒๑๑๙ หมู่ที่๖ ถนนสนามบิน - ลพบุรีราเมศวร์
ตำบลควนลัง อำเภอหาดใหญ่
จังหวัดสงขลา ๙๐๑๑๐

๓ กันยายน พ.ศ. ๒๕๖๔

เรื่อง เชิญร่วมประชุม Meet the Teacher เรียน ท่านผู้ปกครอง

โรงเรียนๆ ขอเรียนให้ท่านทราบว่า การเริ่มต้นการเปิดปีการศึกษาเป็นไปด้วยดีและเป็นเรื่องที่ น่ายินดีที่มีบุคลากรใหม่เข้ามาเป็นส่วนหนึ่งของโรงเรียนๆ โรงเรียนๆ ได้รับความคิดเห็นและคำชมเชยจากท่าน ผู้ปกครองในเรื่องความเชี่ยวชาญในวิชาชีพและความรู้ของบุคคลากรท่านใหม่

โรงเรียนฯ ได้กำหนดการประชุม Meet the Teacher ในสัปดาห์ถัดไปเพื่อเป็นการพบปะกับคุณครู ผู้สอน ในขณะนี้มีท่านผู้ปกครองบางท่านได้ลงชื่อเข้าร่วมประชุมแล้ว โดยการประชุมนี้ มีจำนวน ๒ ครั้ง คือ

> ครั้งที่ ๑ วันจันทร์ ที่ ๖ กันยายน ๒๕๖๔ เวลา ๑๗.๐๐ น. หรือ ๑๘.๐๐ น. ครั้งที่ ๒ วันอังคาร ที่ ๗ กันยายน ๒๕๖๔ เวลา ๑๕.๐๐ น. หรือ ๑๖.๐๐ น.

โรงเรียนฯ ขอชี้แจงว่า ในการประชุมทั้ง ๒ ครั้งนี้จะมีเนื้อหาเหมือนกัน ดังนั้นท่านสามารถเข้าร่วม ได้เพียง ๑ ครั้งเท่านั้น คุณครูประจำชั้นหรือคุณครูประจำวิชาของนักเรียนจะทำการแจ้งเวลาการประชุมให้กับ ท่านทราบ โดยโรงเรียนฯ ได้จัดตารางเวลาต่างกันเพื่อที่จะให้บุคลากรผู้แปลภาษาสามารถเข้าร่วมได้ และท่าน ผู้ปกครองสามารถเข้าร่วมการประชุมมากกว่า ๑ ท่าน

จุดประสงค์ในการประชุมในครั้งนี้ เพื่อให้คุณครูอธิบายความคาดหวังที่มีต่อนักเรียนในปีการศึกษา นี้ และรายละเอียดอื่น ๆ อาทิ การนำอุปกรณ์กีฬามาโรงเรียน เป็นต้น อีกทั้งคุณครูจะอธิบายเรื่องการเรียน การสอนและหลักสูตรในปีการศึกษานี้ นอกจากนี้ ยังเปิดโอกาสให้ท่านผู้ปกครองถามคำถามกับคุณครู หาก ท่านมีข้อสงสัยประการใด และที่สำคัญยิ่งที่ท่านผู้ปกครองจะมีโอกาสพบกับบุคคลที่จะดูแลบุตรหลานของท่าน ตลอดปีการศึกษานี้

ในการนี้ โรงเรียนๆ จึงขอความร่วมมือผู้ปกครองเลือกช่วง้วลาการเข้าร่วมประชุมดังกล่าว เพื่อให้ มั่นใจว่า โรงเรียนๆ สื่อสารได้อย่างชัดเจนกับผู้ปกครองทุกท่านในการทำงานร่วมกัน และโรงเรียนๆ ประสงค์ที่ จะให้นักเรียนได้รับประสบการณ์ที่ดีจากทางโรงเรียนเช่นกัน และขอบพระคุณในความร่วมมือ

ขอแสดงความนับถือ

Dime

(ผู้ช่วยศาสตราจารย์ ดร. กันทริน รักษ์สาคร) ผู้อำนวยการและผู้จัดการโรงเรียนนานาชาติบลูมส์เบอรี หาดใหญ่